

CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB

MINUTES

COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 14th June 2011
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

Present: Tim Jenkins, Mike Watson, Zoe Channon, Nicole Williams, Richard Williams, Nick Gulwell, Richard Wilson, James Harvey, Jim Collins,

Apologies: Martin Skilton, Andy Whittall



MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ Logo done.
- ✂ Pavilion Keys – Need to get key to be held by Greyfriar. **Action?**
- ✂ VP's/HVP's – John Rapley to continue to update. **Action JR**
- ✂ Electric Box – Martin Skilton has started work on this. **Action MS**
- ✂ Belt has been fixed on scarifier.
- ✂ Ladies toilets have been mended.
- ✂ Outdoor nets have started.
- ✂ Subscriptions – still a number of subscriptions outstanding.

FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ Balance of accounts attached. Balance £4917.00 (includes building society monies now received from Rick Waterman).
- ✂ The Chawton School Support Group has donated £1000 to the club (see attached letter).
- ✂ **Century Club** – Draw made for June. Winning number is 4. Russ Peacock has kindly donated his prize money to the club.
- ✂ **Chawton Ball** – Sub Committee has met (see subcommittee minutes attached).
- ✂ **Open Gardens** – The club provided help for this event which has raised over £2500. The club should endeavour to sell refreshments at the pavilion on a regular basis.
- ✂ **Six-a-side Tournament** – Five out of six teams now in place. Format has been agreed. A bar will operate on the day. Medals will be awarded.

GRANTS

- ✂ **Lords Taverners** – We have missed the application deadline for this year. Grant available only for complete net base and net. On-going.
- ✂ **Hampshire Playing Fields Association** – The club has been given £1000.
- ✂ **Biffa** – We are going for thatch and flat roof. Asking for £14000, club would need to raise 50%. Grants available on a quarterly basis. Application to be submitted. **Action?**
- ✂ **South Downs Park** – Application is in process of being completed – Includes letters of support, lease, constitution. Needs to be in by 16th July. Asking for £30000. **Action JC**
- ✂ **Parish Council** – The parish council are giving the club £1500. We need to provide a business plan. **Action?**

GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ No outstanding issues
-

TOUR

- ✂ Club is to contact Shire Sports who organise tours. Mike Watson to make enquiries.
Action MW

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- ✂ Hire of Ground – The ground is still being hired out on an unofficial basis. Mike Watson to speak to Robert Knight. **Action MW**
- ✂ Scratch Cards – no monies received to date.
- ✂ Arthur Tarrant – the club should recognise his long association with the club. Need to look at some form of presentation at the end of the season.
- ✂ Contact Lists – need to attempt to update. **Action TJ/JH**
- ✂ Club Memorabilia – We need to look at collating and storing all available club memorabilia e.g. scorebooks, minutes, photographs, financial information etc etc.

Meeting Closed at 9.15pm

Next meeting – Tuesday 12th July 2011